
BIRTHDAYS: 3 Dec; Lesley Desreaux. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES:  
5 Dec; Karen and Trevor Schofield. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Tonight: AGM 
Fellowship: Glenn Wran and Phil Brown 

Future Programs:  

 

11 Dec; Club Christmas Dinner, $40 per 
person, 6:30 for 7:00pm, Beachside GC 
Numbers are needed, please 
Fellowship: Simon Brown and George Chittick 
 

18 Dec; John Hozack, ESTATE MANAGEMENT  
Fellowship: Murry Conran and Clive Cross 
 

25 Dec; NO Meeting 
 

JANUARY IS ROTARY’S VOCATIONAL SERVICE MONTH 
 

1 Jan: NO Meeting 
 

8 Jan; Rotary Park, Pizza Night? 
 

15 Jan; Dinner at the Gregorys 
 

22 Jan; BREAKFAST MEETING, 7 for   
7:30am, at the Beachside Golf Club 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s Report; 27 November 2018 
 

President Craig Saunders welcomed members and guests Clare Nyholm, Gareth Davis and guest 
speaker Michael Van Ewijk. 

A special welcome back to Keith Bennett and Brian Johnson to the club. 

Members and guests held a minute silence in honour of Aaron Bennett ‘Friend of Rotary’ and son 
of Keith Bennett. 

International Toast to the Rotary Clubs of California with the ongoing Bushfire crisis. 

Reminder to members of upcoming events - Christmas trees on sale at Tim Gregory’s from 8 Dec, please 
see roster being emailed and at Cupitt’s Winery from Sunday 9th December, thank you Dale Wilford, 
Jumping Castle and BBQ at Festival of Disabilities on Sunday 2nd December.  Christmas party 
please let Issa know if you are attending, Jumping Castle for Thursday 13 Dec at Rotary park, 5 to 
8:00pm. Thank you Andrea Tucker and Jo Jones for volunteering in representing our Club at the 
Ulladulla High School. 
Dream Cricket is on Tuesday 11 Dec at Milton Public School for students with disability, need 
helpers, please consider. 
Thank you to all the volunteers, this is what Rotary is about; Fellowship and Service. 
Please check your RSA (Responsible Service of Alcohol) for its expiry date. 

Please supply your WWCC (Working With Children Check) number and expiry date to Issa or Ali 
Tyquin. 

Almoner; Bill Harris is going well, please feel free to ring Bill, Maisie Bennett and Zilma Turnbull 
going well. 
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 DECEMBER IS ROTARY’S DISEASE PREVENTION AND TREATMENT MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
8 Dec Sat Start Christmas Trees Sale 

11 Dec Tues Dream Cricket 
Milton Public School 

13 Dec Thur Jumping Castle 
At Rotary Park 

25 Dec Tues No Meeting 
1 Jan Tues No Meeting 

1 Jan Subs Due 
8 Jan Tues Rotary Park, Pizza Night 

15 Jan Tues Dinner at the Gregorys 
22 Jan Tues Breakfast Meeting 

3 Mar Sun 

Tennis Day 
Rotary v Lions 
Social get together 
Rotarians, families and friends 
Players and non players 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 

 

http://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Guest speaker Michael Van Ewijk spoke on the Eyes for Africa program.  The Eyes for Africa program 
is supported by Rotary International through RAWCS (Rotary Australia World Community Service).  
Michael informed members that the next team is leaving in early January 2019 and returning towards the 
end of January 2019.   
Michael stated of the frustration of trying to enter Ethiopia, in the past the team volunteering to conduct 
this program has had issues with gaining visas to enter Ethiopia and having to put the program on hold as 
visas hadn’t been approved by the authorities   
In Ethiopia, once the visas have been approved the team heads to rural areas of Ethiopia to farming areas 
as this is one of the areas highlighted for the program.   
Local surgeons work with team organised by the Eyes for Africa program.  The next team will be working 
with a local surgeon whose training has been funded by the Eyes for Africa program. 

  

Thank You Yvonne Young for the meeting’s report. 

End of Report. 
 

SOCIAL TENNIS DAY – GET TOGETHER DAY WITH THE LIONS 
Players and non-players, for Rotarians-Lions’ members, families-friends, at the tennis centre, 151 Warden Street, Ulladulla 

Sunday 3 March 2019 from 11am until 3pm. 
BYO own food, nibbles, drinks and picnic lunch. 

The Rotary Club will supply complimentary tea, coffee and milk.  
The tennis club will supply tables, chairs and any crockery, cutlery, glasses etc as required on the deck. 

The cost will be $5 per person for use of the facilities, whether playing tennis or not. 
A round robin will be organised, ROTARY v LIONS, for the semi-serious tennis players  

and for the not-so-serious, fun activities will be organised such as fun-tennis, Bocce, Finska, shuttlecock etc. 
Players to bring their own racquets and the tennis club will supply good-used balls. 

If successful, this could be an annual event with a perpetual trophy. 
 
 
 

“Change is hard. And the longer we've been going one way, the more friends we have with us, the 
harder it is to be the one who turns around and does it differently. But change — not change for its 
own sake, but careful, considered, goal-directed change — is essential for any organization that wants 
to evolve, stay relevant, and move forward in the right direction.” 2018-19 RI President Barry Rassin, 
Dec 2018. 

 

“This is a changing world; we must be prepared to change with it. The story of Rotary will have to be 
written again and again.”  Paul Harris, RI founder, This Rotarian Age, circa 1935 

 
 

 Club Toast: “Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve.” 


